Rustic Ridge Riders Inc.

December Newsletter 2012

Dedicated to Track and Trail

PO Box 381, Adams, WI 53910 Email: rusticriders@aol.com Website: rusticridgeriders.org

Special Interest

Trails open on Monday, December 10, 2012

Castle Rock Pink Ribbon Ride January 19, 2013 Snow or no snow!

Club Ride February 2, 2013

Ice/Outlaw Drags February 16, 2013

Next Meeting:

January 13, 2013 at Carlson's Rustic Ridge at 11:00 am

Board of Directors

Jim Goodman

Sharon Trzesniak

Jeff Rhinehart

Officers

Dennis Kulwicki (President)

Rick Carlson (Vice-President)

Dawn Schnolis (Secretary)

Linda Roon (Treasurer)

Chad Rhinehart (County Rep)

Jim Schnolis (Trail Master)

President's Message

Now that winter is almost officially here (12/21/12), I'm getting excited about getting on the sled and hitting the trails. I enjoy this time of the year a lot. Everyone is cheerful, festive and joyous. It's an atmosphere that we only experience at Christmas. You know....parties, presents, all the lights and decorations, getting together with family, relatives, friends, and of course..... Santa Claus!

All my sleds fired up this year immediately with no problems. And you guessed it....they're sitting in the garage now waiting for some **SNOW!** All I did was the common sense things. Charge the batteries, make sure the oil reservoir is filled, change the plugs and get some fresh gas.

I will be reviewing our membership roster with Linda Roon and sending out statements to those that have not renewed their memberships for the 2012-2013 season. Hopefully, everyone rejoins and we expand our club with new members.

There are a few dates and activities that you should be planning for and



keeping in mind. It would be super to see a great turnout by club members for the Castle Rock Pink Ribbon Ride and the Club Ride, along with people volunteering and getting involved with the Ice/Outlaw Drags in February.

On behalf of our club officers and board of directors, I would like to wish everyone a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!

Think Snow! Let's Ride!

-Dennis Kulwicki

Meeting Notes

The fourth meeting of the season was held on December 9th at Carlson's while it was **snowing** outside! Topics discussed were: Ice Drags, website, County Rep. report, Trail Master report, and recreation report.

The classes and the rules for the Ice/Outlaw Drags will be the same as last year. After the great job that Jeff Rhinehart did on the food, the master chef will be back at it again this year.

The event has been posted

on our website, facebook page, AWSC website, Wisconsin Snowmobile News Magazine, Adams Columbia Electric Magazine, Adams County tourist guide, and will elsewhere be advertised and promoted.

The grooming tractor will be picked up from Mortenson Bros. Farm Inc., so we'll be all set for grooming when the snow flies

Remember this year there are new procedures, rules,

and a policy in place to shut down the trails when deemed necessary due to poor snow conditions. With 2 zones, one North of HWY. 21 & one South. The trails will be opened and closed on 12 hr. notices.

The club ride this year is February 2, 2013. We will be leaving from Carlson's and riding to the Arrowhead Lodge, a Best Western, in Black River Falls, Wisconsin.

-Dennis Kulwicki